Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Please can you provide me with details of council house/garages rent account that are in credit (i.e the tenant/ex tenant have over paid.

Please can you show it by financial year to date and the stats of the tenant ie current/end of tenancy/evictions/died or in probate/others

Please find the relevant information attached.  
In any given week, the total number of dwellings where an account has been in credit has varied between 6,115 and 8,053; in total, 4,641 dwellings have been in credit throughout the entire period. For garages, the range is 177 to 390, with 116 in credit for the whole period
We are able to confirm the number of tenancies in credit where the tenant is deceased as these are flagged on our system.  However, the reason the remaining tenancies have ended is not available to us in a format that is reportable for the benefit of this response.
To do this accurately, we would have to conduct a manual audit of each of the housing/tenancy files to establish the reason the tenancy ended. This search combined with the work already conducted, would exceed the cost limit as defined by the Freedom of Information Act.
Section 12 of the Act allows a public authority to refuse a request for information where the cost of dealing with it would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450 (equivalent to 18 hours of work).

This is therefore a refusal notice under the provisions of Section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

